
July 13, 2006 
 
We are requesting that finance board reconsider its position on the proposed retained 
earnings and excess stock rule.  Obviously both the finance board and the member of 
the FHLB want to ensure that the FHLB's have adequate capital positions.  However, 
this should be accomplished through the risk weighting of assets and the establishment 
of retain earnings target that could be met over a reasonable period of time.  
Additionally, the holders of FHLB stock should not bear the impact of reduced or 
eliminated dividends in order to achieve retained earnings targets in an unreasonable 
time period. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Joe Grech 
  
Joe Grech, CPA 
Chief Financial Officer 
South Carolina Federal Credit Union 
North Charleston SC 
(843) 569-4944 
jgrech@scfed.com 
  


